10 May 2019 Circular Number: C1845

Dear Parents,
The Household Application for Student Financial Assistance Schemes

The Working Family and Student Financial Assistance Agency Student Finance Office provides a number of
financial assistance schemes for parents with financial needs, like the ‘School Textbook Assistance Scheme’, the
‘Student Travel Subsidy Scheme’, the ‘Subsidy Scheme for Internet Access Charges’ etc.; successful student
applicants of the grants can also apply through the school for the ‘Life-wide Learning Fund’, the ‘School-Based
Support Grant’, and the ‘Examination Fee Remission Scheme” which is for candidates of public examinations. Hence,
I encourage parents who satisfy the requirements of the family means test to make the best use of social resources.
Apply for the Student Financial Assistance Schemes and seek more learning opportunities for your child.

The Student Finance Office (SFO) will introduce the family-based “Household Application for Student Financial
Assistance Schemes” to families meeting the following requirements:

a) Not applying for eligibility tests of the Student Finance Assistance Schemes in the 2018/19 school year; or

b) Failing to pass the means test in the 2018/19 school year; or

c¢) Not handing in the Certificate of Eligibility of the 2018/19 school year on or before 1 March 2019; or

d) Handing in the Certificate of Eligibility of the 2018/19 school year on or before 1 March 2019 but not receiving
the 2019/20 Household Application Form for Student Financial Assistance Schemes (“pre-printed form™) by 30
April 20109.

The 2019/20 application forms are now placed outside the General Office for parents / students to take. Parents please
mail directly to the Student Finance Assistance Agency the completed forms together with supporting documents
before 31 May 2019. Every family only needs to submit one set of application forms. Otherwise, the processing of the
application will be delayed. Applications made on or after 1 June 2019 will only be processed after the Student
Finance Office has finished processing the May applications. Families receiving subsidies from the Comprehensive
Social Security Assistance (CSSA) Scheme should apply for the Student Financial Assistance Scheme directly through
the Social Welfare Department. Should parents have any enquiries, please contact the Student Finance Office via its
hotline: 2802 2345 or browse its website: www.wfsfaa.org.hk/sfo.

Wishing you good health and a happy family life!

Yours sincerely,

Ng Miu Yee
Principal
Carmel Secondary School
Reply Slip
vOE

(to be submitted to the monitor on or before 17 May for collection in the circular box outside the General Office)
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To: Ms Ng, Principal Date: 17 May 2019
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I have read the circular (C1845) and been informed about the Household Application for Student Financial Assistance
Schemes.
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Parent’s Signature:
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